
Handarbeitsgruppe Tue. at 10 AM 
Apr 25   Weinkellerabend 
May 2    Germanfest begins 
May 9    Stammtisch? 
May 23  Weinkellerabend 
Jun 1      GAST Picnic 
Jun 6      Stammtisch 
Jun 27    Weinkellerabend 

Jul 11    Stammtisch 
Jul 25    Weinkellerabend 
Aug 1    Stammtisch 
Aug 3    Ice Cream Social 
Aug 22  Weinkellerabend 
Sep 5     Stammtisch 
Sep 13   Western Party 
Sep 26   Weinkellerabend 

Oct 15    Tulsa Oktoberfest 
Nov 28   Weinkellerabend 
Dec 5     Christkindlmarkt 
Dec 13   Christmas party 
Dec 31   New Years party 

GAST Happenings 
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I am sorry, I was unable to attend this year’s General Membership Meeting. I  
understand that we had a good turnout, considering the upcoming tax deadline 
and other factors. 
 
I would like to thank the Nominating Committee, Christy Fell, Becky Adrian, 
Donna Boggs and Gwen Bieber for doing an excellent job of finding candidates 
for all positions and for conducting the election and vote count. The elected new 
officers and board members will start their term of office on June 1. All are  

invited to our next Board Meeting on Wednesday, May 14, 7 PM, in the Great Hall of the GAST 
Center.  
 
I also thank all of the outgoing officers and board members for their service and commitment to 
our organization. Several of them are returning for another term of office or in a different  
capacity. I appreciate their dedication. A complete list of officers and board members will be 
published in the next issue of the ECHO.  
  
Preparations for Germanfest will be in full swing by the time you read this. Please come and 

enjoy the wonderful food and music and help us 
get the word out. Here is a challenge for you: 
Find the five billboards advertising this cultural 
festival to the public. There is no admission 
charge and no charge for parking! We may still 
need some volunteers, so please call the Office 
(744-6997), Susan Everett (749-1869) or Erica 
Hartman (272-7903), if you would like to help. 
 
Hildegard Schaffrin introduced the 2008 
Maikönigin, Delaine Bartsch, at the member-
ship meeting. She will be crowned during  
Germanfest, on Saturday afternoon. We will 
also announce the winners of the High School 
Essay Contest at that time.  
 
Watch for details about our GAST Picnic in the 
June edition of the ECHO. 
 

—Charles Tegeler 
 

 

...from the GAST President 

This page is sponsored by  Siegi’s Sausage Factory  

Das Deutsche Echo  
Das Deutsche Echo is published monthly by 

The German-American Society of Tulsa 
1429 Terrace Dr., Tulsa, OK 74104 

 
Office hours: Mon. Wed. Fri. 9am - 3 PM 
Office Phone 744-6997—Fax 743-4106 

 
Library hours: the third Wednesday, 1—3  PM 

Charles Tegeler, President 
Fred Rother, Editor  299-4814 

Editor E-mail address: ffrother@yahoo.com 
GAST e-mail: gastulsa@att.net 

GAST Web page http://www.gastulsa.org 

 
Message Center - 744-6998 

 

The German-American Society, Arts Association  
and Building Corp. do not necessarily endorse  

advertisers and/or ad content. 

 

Echo Deadline is: 
Wednesday, May 21 by 6 PM 

scheduled for the Wednesday after  
the Board meeting. 

The Board meets every second Wednesday  
of the month at GAST Center at 7 PM 
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...from the Arts President 

This page is sponsored by Don and Carol Wright 

Let me begin this column by welcoming the 
incoming officers and directors of the Arts 
Association.  The membership has elected Jim 
Randall, Barbara Conrad and Billy Wideman as 
President, 1st Vice-president and 2nd Vice-
president respectively. They take office beginning 
June 1.  I trust they will receive the same support  
I have enjoyed during my time in office. 
Barbara Conrad organized the annual garage sale 
held on April 4 and 5.  This is an important source 
of funds for Arts programs.  Receipts were very 
good.  This event requires a large number of 
volunteers. I apologize in advance if anyone's name 
is omitted from the list. Many thanks go to Gwen 
and Arnold Bieber, Erica Hartman, Ed 
Westenhiser, Ruth Bly, Ginny Greek, Jinny 
Wynn, Christl and Dale Parsons, Doris and 
Harold Wicks, Barbara Taron, Stan Conrad, 
Gabi Richardson, Gertrud Schmidt, Joe 
Monroe, Elke and Jim Leach, Irmgard Toschik, 
Helga Greiner, Helga Roepel, Rita and Ed 
Lenfestey, Uschi Mueller, Judy Anderson, June 
and Glen Cockrell, Susan Bey, Stan Conrad, Lou 
Bonham, Fred Rother, Lois Voeller and Inge 
Thomason.  Don and Carol Wright provided 

storage space.  Sale items were donated by many 
members and friends. 
The spring session of adult language classes has 
ended. The success of this popular program is due 
to the efforts of our volunteer teachers. They were 
Marianne Strong, Grete McNac, Frieda Odell, 
Doris Gallagher, and Alexander McLaurin.  
Classes resume in September. 
The presentation of Italian and German Operetta 
selections will have taken place by the time this 
edition of the Echo is published. I know the 
program will be excellent and hope we will report a 
large attendance. 
All Arts Association events are free and open to the 
public. Come enjoy them and remember to bring a 
friend. 
  Best wishes, 

    —John Millar 

Die Deutsche Konversationsrunde 

 
 
The next meeting will be at 3 PM on May 18 at the home of Gabi Richardson, who lives at 5827  
Maplewood , Tulsa (telephone # 494-3762). Please note that this is a time change to avoid Mother’s Day. 
This will be the last meeting before we begin our summer recess. The theme will be spring and festival  
music and hopefully we will have the services of some of our musicians to assist us. Please feel free bring 
any music-related articles or other artifacts with you and let us begin the Spring season properly.  
 
The Konversationsrunde is a program under the auspices of the German-American Society of Tulsa Arts 
Association. It serves to promote the German language and other cultural interests of its members. For  
suggestions, information or hosting one of our meetings, please call Barbara Conrad at 492-3273 (Chair) 
or Gertrud Schmidt at 495-3727 (Co-chair). 
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This page is sponsored by GAST Member John Millar 

T h e  p re s e n t 
 
In a university commencement address several years ago Brian Dyson,  CEO of Coca-Cola Enterprises, spoke of the 
relation of work to one's other commitments: Imagine life as a game in which you are juggling some five balls in the 
air. You name them - work, family, health, friends, and spirit and you're keeping all of these in the air. 
 
You will soon understand that work is a rubber ball. If you drop it, it will bounce back. 
 
But the other four balls - family, health, friends, and spirit are made of glass. If you drop one of these, they will be 
irrevocably scuffed, marked, nicked, damaged, or even shattered. They will never be the same. You must understand 
that and strive for balance in your life. 
 
How? 
 
#1: Don't undermine your worth by comparing yourself with others. It is because we are different that each of us is 
special. 
 
#2: Don't set your goals by what other people deem important. Only you know what is best for you. 
 
#3: Don't take for granted the things closest to your heart. Cling to them as you would your life, for without them,  
life is meaningless. 
 
#4: Don't let your life slip through your fingers by living in the past or the future. By living your life one day at a 
time, you live ALL the days of your life. 
 
#5: Don't give up when you still have something to give. Nothing is really over until the moment you stop trying. 
 
#6: Don't be afraid to admit that you are less than perfect. It is this fragile thread that binds us together. 
 
#7: Don't be afraid to encounter risks. It is by taking chances that we learn how to be brave. 
 
#8: Don't shut love out of your life by saying it's impossible to find. The quickest way to receive love is to give; the 
fastest way to lose love is to hold it too tightly; and the best way to keep love is to give it wings. 
 
#9: Don't run through life so fast that you forget not only where you've been, but also where you are going. 
 
#10: Don't forget that a person's greatest emotional need is to feel appreciated. 
 
#11: Don't be afraid to learn. Knowledge is weightless, a treasure you can always carry easily. 
 
#12: Don't use time or words carelessly. Neither can be retrieved. 
 
#13: Life is not a race, but a journey to be savored each step of the way. 
 
Yesterday is History, Tomorrow is a Mystery and Today is a gift: that's why we call it  
 

The PRESENT. 
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This page is sponsored by the GAST Sänger  

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND BOARD OF TRUSTEE 
WHO WERE ELECTED ON SUNDAY, APRIL 13, 2008 

 

                                         GAST                          GASAA                                  GASBC 
 
                                            
Pres                                  Arnold Bieber                  Jim Randall                                   Harold Wicks                            
1st V Pres:                       Leon Boggs                    Barbara Conrad                                  Dave Schoneweis                                 
2nd V Pres:                      Kathy Blank                   Billy Wideman                            Ed Westenhiser 
Secretary:                       Ruth Obermark              Ruth Obermark                           Ruth Obermark                                  
                                                  

Treasurer:                       Janet Jamison                 Janet Jamison                              Janet Jamison  
 
 

Directors Elected for a two year term beginning June 2008 – May 2010 
                                                                                                                      
                                       Erica Hartman                Erica Hartman                             Erica Hartman    
                                       Dietrich Lannert             Dietrich Lannert                          Dietrich Lannert               
                                       Ron Baucom                  Ron Baucom                               Ron Baucom       
                                       Bernie Scieszinski          Bernie Scieszinski                       Bernie Scieszinski                        
                                       Doris Gallagher              Doris Gallagher                           Doris Gallagher               
                                       Christy Fell                    Christy Fell                                 Christy Fell          
                                        
                                         

 
Elected Board of Trustee of GASAA Endowment Trust                 

                                        
                                                                              Steve Parrott 

From the Building Corporation President…. 
 
Our annual membership meeting was well attended.  We elected a slate of officers who will bring new en-
ergy to the building corporation. They are going to need members to join the committees and help with the 
work days.  
The new officers are: 
Harold Wicks—President 
Dave Schoneweis—1st Vice President 
Ed Westenhiser—2nd Vice President 
Ruth Obermark—Secretary  
Janet Jamison—Treasurer 
 
Currently we have 27 rentals scheduled for 2008. This is our biggest revenue source for maintaining our 
building.  It is essential that we continue offering a desirable facility for people to lease. We need more 
members to become hosts for these events. The revenue from these lease events would not be available if 
we didn’t have volunteers.  Please call Lois Voeller or Nancy in the office 744-6997 for more information. 
 
If you want more information or if you have questions about the building, contact Elam at 625-7629. 

.  
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This page is sponsored by Ink Images Printing  

 

 

“Northeastern Oklahoma’s Finest” 

All foreign & domestic 
Cars & trucks 
• Standards & automatic 
• Front & 4-wheel drive 
• Clutches & transfer cases 
• Manuals—overdrives 
• Carry-outs available 
We are here to help! 
• Free, no obligation  
   transmission inspection 
• Computerized diagnostics 
• Free towing available 
• 36 months, 36,000 miles 
   warranty available 
• Financing available W.A.C 

665-7229 
9427 East 54th St. 

South of 51st,  
a block west of Mingo 

ATSG √ ASE 

Credit Cards Accepted: 
 

VISA, Mastercard, 
American Express, 

Discover Card 

 
HERE'S YOUR BEEF! 

Black Angus Cattle  
Grown the natural way!  

Buy it by the quarter, half or more.  
Custom cut and trimmed. 

Share it with a friend.  
Call: Hannah Giles,  

At the Dizzy G Ranch: 756-7494 

 

This spot is sponsored by  
 

John and Teresa Gallagher 
 

Thank you 

European Foods 
Cheese - Sausage - Fish - Coffee - Tea 
Candies - Chocolates - Cookies - Crackers 
7847 East 71st Street Tulsa OK 74133 
Located at the Landing behind Toys-R-Us 
918-249-8355 
Euro-mart.cyberia@hotmail.com 

 

3147 S. Harvard 
Tulsa OK 74135 

 

Phone 949-6500 
Fax 949-6501 

www.theamishkitchen.com 
MSG-free Zone 

 
Dine-in * Carryout * Catering 

Open Monday—Saturday 11am to 7 pm 

 

This spot is sponsored by  
 

Harold and Doris Wicks 
 

Thank you 

 

HEYKA’s ARIZONA 
MEXICAN  

RESTAURANT  
600 Aspen Avenue 

(81st St & 145th Ave) 
Broken Arrow, Ok 

918-251-4175 
 

Open 7 days a week 
11am-10pm 

 
German-Mex night  

every other Monday. 
 

Order from a German 
or Mexican Menu. 

Your choice. 

PRINTING + PHOTO LAB 
+ CUSTOM FRAMING 

Serving Tulsan’s for over 20 years 

Printing 
On time 
When you need it 
Experienced Staff 
Remarkable Results 

Michelle Burkett 
918-853-3282 (cell) 
 
3523 East 51st 
Tulsa OK 74135 
018-749-4549 
918-749-4589 (fax) 

picturesprinting@aol.com 
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The back page is sponsored by  Kenneth Renberg  

This page is sponsored by Arnold & Gwen Bieber  

The Sunshine Lady 
 

Please call or E-mail me if you know of a 
GAST member who is ill. Also, please let 

me know if it is appropriate to send a sym-
pathy card. Thank you.E-mail 

book_worm34@hotmail.com  
or Phone 357-9156 

—Gwen Bieber 

Sweet Potato says: 
 

Sometimes,  
the fool who rushes in,  

gets the job done. 
Al Bernstein 

Now Playing  
at the GAST Theater 

An Erwin Jerchau Presentation 
Monday May 5, 20008 

Starting at 6:30 PM  
Music vom wilden Kaiser  

 
Starting at 7:30 PM  

Küss mich wenn es Liebe ist  
Starring: Rike Schid, Pasquale 

Aleardi, Esther Scheins,  
Barbara Morawiecz  

Thank you 
 
The death of my son, Samuel McNac, was devastating 
and very emotional for our family, he will be missed 
very much.  
We sincerely thank GAST for the kind expression of 
sympathy by sending the most beautiful flowers. 
 

—The McNac Family 

Hosting an International Visitor 
 
The Tulsa Celle Partnership is looking for two or three host 
families, who can host a young lady from Celle. She will be 
in Tulsa from mid August until late October for an intern-
ship at Tulsa City Hall. 
 
She is in her mid twenties, versed in English, German and 
Russian, interested in literature and in cultivating friend-
ships, and is finishing her higher education in civil services 
and government administration. 
 
Please contact Silke Becker at (918) 434-5995 or silke-
hbecker@hotmail.com in case you are interested in hosting 
her or need further information.  

We will hold our membership GAST picnic on June 1st 
at Mohawk Park, Shelter #2 in case of rain. More details 
to follow in the June Echo. 

 —Helen Cohea 
Party chair 

Garage Sale  
As you have probably heard by now, the garage sale 
was a success and raised funds that will be used for 
a number of Arts Association activities. Many peo-
ple participated in this process at many different 
levels. It would be impossible to thank everyone 
without forgetting to mention someone who partici-
pated.  
 
Therefore, I wish to collectively thank everyone 
who helped, donated or otherwise participated in 
the 2008 garage sale. Thank you very much.  
 

—Barbara Conrad 
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Tulsa, Oklahoma 

German-American Society Arts Assoc. 
Das Deutsche Echo 
1429 Terrace Drive 
Tulsa, OK 74104 

Watch teams compete in a tug-of-war with 
a Boeing 727 and enjoy a multitude of 

fun-filled family activities 

Family Fun Festival includes: 
Inflatables - Radio-controlled Flight Demonstration - Clowns - Face-painting - 
Exhibits - Dunk Tank - Games - Youth Art Contests - Silent Auction & Raffle -  

Activities are free or reasonably priced 
For more information please visit 

Www.tulsacampfire.org/justplanefun 
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Das Schokoladenmädchen 
(The chocolate girl) 

 
A painting by  

Jean-Étienne Liotard, 1744 
 

This original painting can be 
viewed in the 

Gemäldegalerie Alte Meister 
in Dresden, Germany. 

. 

 

 


